
STATE OF TEXAS

COUNTY OF BURNET       {}

CITY OF BURNET

On this the 24`" day of October, 2023, the City Council of the City of Burnet convened in Workshop Session, at
5: 00 p. m. the City of Burnet Council Chambers located at 2402 S. Water Street ( Hwy 281 South, E3urnet Municipa)
Airport) Burnet, Tx. thereof with the following members present, to- wit:
Mayor Gary Wideman
Council Members Dennis Langley, Ricky Langley, Mary Jane Shanes, Philip Thurman

Tres Clinton, Joyce Laudenschlager

City Manager David Vaughn

City Secretary Kelly Dix
Guests: Glenn Teague, Tommy Gaut, Herve D. Fortin, Leslie Kimbler, Carly Pearson, Adrienne Field, Brian Lee,
Mark Ingram, Habib Erkan, Maria Gonzalez

Call to Order: Mayor Wideman called the meeting to order at 4: 32 p. m.
CONSIDERATION ITEMS:

Discuss and consider: Public safety dispatch services: D. Vau Chief Lee presented a breakdown on proposed

costs to the City for dispatch services that included both current costs with Burnet County and expected expense
with Marble Falls Dispatch and the anticipated inereases associated with both for the next five year period. Chief

Lee stated that the proposed timeline for implementation of dispatch services to Marble Falls dispatch will take

approximately four months. The majority of the changes will occur with the Police Department. The Fire
Department move should be virtually seamless.
Discuss and consider: Short Term Rentals: D. Vau n: City Manager David Vaughn presented an overview of
the pending changes expected for regulation of short term rental should Senate Bill 929 be passed and the effect
that will have on municipalities. Carly Pearson Director of Development Services and Public Works reviewed the
two step process that is recommended by Staif to prepare for the expected legislative changes pertaining to Short
Term Rentals. Ms. Pearson informed all that denial of the second and tinal reading of the original Short Term
Rental Ordinance previously presented to Council would be recommended. All present reviewed the notice to be
sent to the community. The recommendation from all present was to amend the notification to address both
residential and commercial.

ADJOURN: There being no further business, Mayor Wideman adjourned the City Council Workshop meeting
at : 50 p. m.
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